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Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

February 22, 2011

Present:   Earl Leighton, Katy Wells and  Karen Ober, 

Absent: Jeff Jenkins, Tim Lang, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Representative and Jim Wells.

 At 6:53 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the lack of a quorum and called the meeting to order.  Chair Leighton announced this is a non-meeting and no motions or decisions can be made

Minutes

Minutes of February 15, 2011 tabled until next meeting of a quorum.

Mail/Correspondence


None reviewed.

 Appointments


Planning Board


Bob Ward, Town Planner met with the Budget Committee to review the budget as presented for FY 2012. Bob reviewed the line items and reported the line item for the Master Plan has decreased due to the Master Plan nearing its completion.  Bob reports this request will be used for printing and to hire a housing consultant to review what the town is providing for workforce housing.


Outside agencies



Youth Assistance Program

Scott Hilliard, Dawn Shimberg and Martha Douglas met with the Budget Committee to review the budget request from their program for FY 2012.  Carol Sanborn a board member for YAP joined.  Martha described how the program survived without the funding from Sanbornton in the last budget cycle as defeated at town meeting.  Martha reported the program received a grant from 3M and Franklin Savings Bank.  These grants were a one-time grant and this program would not be eligible to receive any more.  The Youth Assistance Program is requesting $42,848.12 for FY 2012 from the town of Sanbornton.  Martha provided the committee with a breakdown per town for requests of funding and an expenditure sheet from last cycle.  Martha and Dawn overviewed the participation of Sanbornton residents in their program from the classrooms at the middle school.  In addition they overviewed what program participation looked like for all the children involved in the court diversion process.  Karen Ober questioned if in the absence of funding if the Sanbornton children were now being referred to the existing program in Belknap County.  The YAP was not sure where the youths were being referred.

Other business


Chair Leighton suggested asking the BOS if the county commissioners and delegates will be invited to their meeting this year to discuss the county budget and how it may affect the town.

At 8:15 pm the non-meeting adjourned.


Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells


Budget Committee Member and Secretary


